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09-14/09/18 
19-09-18 
25/09/18 
26/09/18 
27/09/18 
27-28/09/18 
28/09/18 

NZAIMS Sports Week 
Choir Concert 
Moon Festival 
NH Volleyball Girls 
NH Volleyball Boys 
Sports & Cultural Photos 
End of term 3 

15/10/18 
15-19/10/18 
22/10/18 
22-30/10/18 
23/10/18 
24/10/18 
30/10/18 

Term 4 Begins 
Motutapu Mini School Camp 
Labour Day – School Closed 
Japan Trip 
NH Touch Rugby 
Info Band Evening for 2019 
NH badminton Girls 

 

 
 

Tena koutou katoa 
 
Last week was enrolment week at MBIS! We interviewed 487 students who hope to join us in 2019. This was a record 
number of enrolment applications and the ballot for out of zone students will be held on Wednesday 12th  September. 
 
Best of luck to the 131 students who will travel to Tauranga next week for the NZ AIMS Games. We have 8 teams and 
many individual competitors competing in 14 different sports and we wish all competitors the best of luck. I look 
forward to supporting and cheering on our athletes from the sidelines. 
 
Have a safe and enjoyable weekend 
 
Nga mihi 
Melinda Bennett 
 
 
 
 

The road cycling team are very happy to be the 
beneficiaries of a $2467 grant from the Pub Charities 
Ltd to purchase cycling uniforms in the school colours 
and design. We would like to thank the Charity very 
much for the donation and know that the team will 
wear the uniform with pride at NZ Cycling Schools 
Races. 

 
 
 
The office is holding a found Samsung 4G phone with earphones attached.  Apparently it was found in Kawau Quad 
but not claimed by anyone in that block.   
Lost hockey Bag – This was lost last Friday, it is black and orange. If you know where it is please let the office know. 
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Coming Events 

Message from Melinda Bennett 

Thank you to Pub Charity Ltd 

Can you help? 

http://www.mbi.school/


 

 
On Thursday 23rd August, Murrays Bay Intermediate hosted the North Shore Intermediates Korean Speech 
Competition. One of our students, Christina Hong (Rm 40), won first place in the competition. Her speech was titled 
'Why we should not be sexist'. Well done, Christina! 
On Monday 27th August, Murrays Bay Intermediate also hosted the North Shore Intermediates Mandarin Speech 
Competition. Another one of our students, Lia Li (Rm 40), won first place in the competition. Her speech was titled 
'Why we should learn about Chinese history.' Well done, Lia! 
Thank you both for all of your hard work on your speeches. The judges were very impressed! 
Veronica Hendrikse and Siobhan Wallace (MBIS ELIP teachers) would like to say a huge thank you to all the ELIP and 
International students who hosted the competitions and helped to organise them. These students are: Rachel Xie 
(Room 14), Maria Lee (Room 14), Rina Choi (Room 11), Alex Zhang (Room 15), Amanda Li (Room 17) and Ahrin Hong 
(Room 12). 
All MBIS students were outstanding and did a great job representing MBIS. 

 
 
Rugby 
Friday 17 August saw MBI compete at the North Harbour 7s and 
Quick Rip Tournament against 12 other intermediates.  This was the 
'finals' day, the pinnacle of three days over the past three months 
where all teams had a clean slate on points - so everybody had equal 
opportunity to take the tournament out.  Most schools had one or 
two teams competing, so it was very reflective of the depth of the 
MBI Rugby Academy that we had six teams at the tournament - 
three tackle and three Quick Rip.  Our Quick Rip Girls' A team had 
yet to lose a game in any of the days to date, and on this day they 
maintained their phenomenal record.  Their speed and defensive 
capabilities are a force to be reckoned with, and they won the final 
against TNIS 4-2.  Our boys had some tough matches against Whangaparoa and Rosmini - but took every match as an 
experience from which to learn and develop their capabilities.  In the final against Whangaparoa they won convincingly 
6-2.  Well done to our players of the tournament, Eduan Kleynhans and Danielle Canham - your contribution to both 
codes was exceptional.  Mrs W, Mr Nielsen and Mr Phillips couldn't be more proud - it was an awesome day for MBI 
Rugby. 
 

Cross Country 
On Tuesday the 4th of September, Mr Fin took a team of five MBIS students to the Auckland Cross Country Champs. 
The race was held at Muriwai Surf Club and involved a lengthy run through the thick West Coast sand. The team had 
a successful day with Eryn Westlake winning the Year 7 girls race and 
Suya Haering winning the Year 8 girls race.  Charlie Twose also 
competed in the Year 8 race, finishing 12th. In the Year 8 boys event, 
Cam Maunder finished in 6th place and Callum Walker finished in 
21st place. 
 
Basketball 
Congratulations to our girl’s top basketball team who are now the 
Harbour Zone Champions! 

North Shore Mandarin and Korean Speeches 

MBIS Sports Achievements 



Waterpolo 
MBIS Water Polo has been very busy recently, with teams competing in two three- 
day tournaments. We had 3 teams competing in the WinterFest tournament 
against the top schools from around Auckland.  The competition is a lot stronger 
than our regular Friday night competition, but all teams performed well. The Yr7A 
team played in the year 8 A grade and finished a very respectable 8th, the Yr8 B 
team finished 3rd in the B grade, and our Yr8 A team lost their final against Sacred 
Heart to finish 2nd overall. 
 

Last weekend we had the second tournament of the season, the Tim Sonderer 
Memorial. This was again played with the best schools in Auckland.  Our Year 7 A 
team had a tough weekend, but competed extremely well and made their 
competition work hard for their wins. They will be back next year with some great 
experience and ready to take on the tournament as Year 8s. Our Year 8 team made 
it to the final unbeaten again and faced off against Sacred Heart for the second 
straight final.  MBIS made a late surge towards the end of the 4th quarter to pull 
the score back to 7- 6, but in the end, ran out of time to force overtime.  They are 
pleased with their second place, and looking forward to the North Island Champs 
in October. 
 

 
 

 
  
This is an Auckland wide survey that is collecting data to make a change to better the Auckland school bus system. 
The results from this survey will be the most powerful tool we have to get the Auckland Council to listen to our 
concerns about moving our students around the city safely and efficiently. School buses are an integral part of the 
transport system and help reduce the traffic on our already congested roads and at the school gates. 
Once the survey data has been compiled we will report back to you with the overall findings. 
The link to the survey is https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/AucklandSchoolBusSurvey  and we need replies by Friday 
14th September please. 
 
 
On the 23rd August, six MBI Rock bands competed in the Northern Regional Band quest competition at Auckland Girls 
Grammar School. We were the overall winners of the event and we won second place as well!! 
Congratulations to: 

 1st place - "Random Riot" performing "Sweet Child of Mine" 

 2nd place - "Prism" performing "Living on a prayer" and "You give love a bad name" 

 Best keyboard player - Anika Yang 

 Best guitarist - Nathan Fullerton 

 Rockstar styles award - Ella Simonsen and Charli Hodge 
As a result the school won $600 dollars worth of vouchers to spend at the Rock Shoppe. We have used this to buy a 
new keyboard for the Rock Band programme. 
Special thanks to Gareth Kendon and Mike Burrows, our Rock Band tutors whose tireless efforts have meant we have 
achieved 1st place two years running. "Random Riot" will now enter into the National Band quest competition so we 
wish them all the best for this. 
 
 
Touch Rugby starts on Thursday 18th October after school in Term 4  
The cost will be $50  
The venue SHOULD be at Freyberg park in Browns Bay and games are between 4pm and 5:30pm. 
Players can choose their own team by registering on the google classroom page  g46zcpm 
 
 
 
Huge Congratulations to Freya Smith in year 7 and Olivia Park and Sarang Yoon in year 
8.  East Coast Bays St John division made it to regional finals, placing joint second for 
Trauma and communication. They came third overall out of 13 teams. Freya placed 
second for leadership of the team. Great effort and well done on their achievements. 
 
 

Congratulations 

Auckland Transport School Bus Survey 

Band Quest - Northern region winners for 2018 

Touch Rugby Registrations  

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/AucklandSchoolBusSurvey


 
 

 
 
 
 
Room 30 are going to be collecting your old oral care products, and then 
sending them to be recycled. The more we can collect, the closer we are to 
winning a Community Garden at MBI.  
We would love you to bring in your old: toothbrushes (not electric), 
empty toothpaste tubes, empty floss containers, as well as all packaging (all 
brands are accepted).  You can vote for MBI to help win the Community 
Garden by voting here:  
https://www.terracycle.co.nz/en-NZ/contests/colgategardenvoting  
All items can be brought to Room 30. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Mrs Aporo and 12 students were fortunate to be invited to 
the Rangitoto College Maori and Pasifika Hui on Thursday 
30th August. 
There was a guest speaker who spoke about Maori and 
Pasifika navigation, we watched their Kapa Haka perform 
and Matua Gary taught everyone a Haka.  
The students thoroughly enjoyed being immersed within 
their own cultures and learning alongside each other. 
Ka mau te wehi 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Community Notices 

Oral Care Recycling campaign to help win a Community Garden at MBI 

 

Sausage Sizzle Every Friday  

Rangitoto Maori and Pasifika Hui  

https://www.terracycle.co.nz/en-NZ/contests/colgategardenvoting


 
ECB Cricket Registrations open www.eastcoastbayscricket.co.nz/juniors  
 
Greenhithe Riding for the Disabled (RDA) has a long association with the local community and has made a 
difference to the lives of many children and adults over 35 years of operation. 
RDA has qualified RDA coaches, incredibly tolerant ponies, and awesome volunteers that help our riders achieve 
their individual riding programmes’ goals.To name but a few benefits, our riding programmes can work in tandem 
with student’s IEP’s to increase and improve the following: 

 physical capability 
 develop psychological ability eg problem solving, self worth and learning concepts 
 improve communication 
 teach appropriate behaviours and social skills   

RDA benefits a wide range of people with special needs including, but not limited to: 
 autistic spectrum disorder 
 cerebral palsy 
 developmental delay 
 Down Syndrome 
 Intellectual disability 
 ADHD and other behaviours. 

 Please contact Andrea Elmer at RDA on 021 710 232 for further information or email  greenhitherda@gmail.com 
 
Holiday Camp 
Edventure Survivor Camp mark@edventure.co.nz www.edventure.co.nz 02102241576 
 

 
 

Contact the Club Murrays supervisor, 
Leanne Strand on: leanne.strand@mbi.school.nz 

or 
pick up an enrolment form from the school office. 

Do you work and have difficulty finding somewhere for your children to be cared for that doesn’t cost the earth? 
Hours are from 3pm to 6pm. 

Cost is $15 up to 5pm and $20 up to 6pm. 
Log on to our Kindo payment system and on your account book your child in. Details on how this is done is on our website 

www.mbi.school.nz under the tab Payments/Shop. 
 
 

See our website: www.mbi.school.nz for more Newsletters 

Community Notices will be posted on the website under Community News. 
 

Disclaimer: Any notices the school accepts from the community, we take no responsibility for the product or 
services. 

Club Murrays 
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